
———————————
*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note
and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet a t
http://www.kslegislature.org

SESSION OF 2004

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2790

As Amended by House Committee on 
Corrections and Juvenile Justice

Brief*

HB 2790 adjusts the membership on the Criminal Justice
Coordinating Council by replacing the Secretary of Social and
Rehabilitation Services with the Superintendent of the Highway Patrol.
Under current law, the Sentencing Commission serves as staff to the
Council.  The bill authorizes the Governor to designate staff.

The bill adds the Attorney General to the list of those who can
request studies or tasks for the Council to perform.  The Attorney
General is also listed as an official to receive reports with the Council’s
recommendations.

The effective date of the bill is upon publication in the Kansas
Register.

Background

A member of the Kansas Criminal Justice Coordinating Council
and a conferee from the Kansas Highway Patrol spoke in favor of the
bill.

The fiscal note on the original bill indicated no fiscal impact.


